From: on behalf of LLOYD,John Sent: Friday, 20 July 2018 11:14 AM

To: MCBURNEY,Stephen

Subject: ABCC - APS employee census - agency highlights report [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Attachments: APS730 - ABCC.pdf

UNCLASSIFIED

Dear Mr McBurney

I am pleased to provide you with an overview of your agency's results from the 2018 APS employee census. The attached report highlights some of your key 2018 census results with comparisons against similar APS agencies, the overall APS average and your 2017 results, where applicable.

Thank you for encouraging your employees to participate in the census and have their say. Across the service, 103,137 APS employees completed the survey this year. The overall response rate was 74%, which is three percentage points higher than 2017. This is the highest response rate the APS employee census has obtained.

I trust that the census data continues to provide useful insights for managing your workforce.

More detailed results have been made available to the census coordinator within your agency.

As always, I welcome any feedback you may have on the census or the reports.

Regards

John Lloyd PSM I Commissioner

Australian Public Service Commission

Level 5, B Block, Treasury Building, Parkes Place West, PARKES ACT 2600 GPO Box 3176 CANBERRA ACT 2601

P: +612 6202 3501 | **W:** <u>www.apsc.gov.au</u>